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In the May 2009 edition of The Power of Two, an article highlighted the success of Marina Bendy, a parent 

participant at Families Forward. In 2008, Marina earned her GED after studying for nearly two years and had begun 

taking classes at Pasadena City College to fulfill her dream of one day being an early childhood educator. Today, 

Marina has been a teacher at Families Forward for almost ten years. Marina’s tenacity and drive is reflected in the 

incredible accomplishments of her daughter, Elisia. 

For both Marina and Elisia, education is of primary importance. Like her mother, Elisia has also been involved with 

Families Forward for many years, enrolling with her mother when she was just four months old. According to Marina, 

this quality early childhood education allowed Elisia to start developing socially and emotionally and offered her a 

jump start in life. When Elisia was old enough, she began volunteering with Families Forward throughout the year. 

“These experiences opened my mind to the importance of helping others,” Elisia remembers.

Elisia thrived as she continued on in her education. When she was a sophomore in high school, she was chosen as 

her school’s sole representative to attend a leadership conference in central California. As a senior, Elisia was voted 

prom queen and earned the honor of Salutatorian of her graduating class. She is now preparing to tackle her next 

big adventure: attending Georgetown University this fall! 

Elisia plans to earn her degree in sociology, build a career working in politics, and perhaps run for office someday. 

No matter where her education leads her, she hopes to continue to serve others and fight for social justice. As she 

prepares to start the next chapter in her life, Elisia credits her mother, Marina, as her role model. She can clearly 

remember the years when Marina attended classes at Pasadena City College to make her own dreams a reality. 

Elisia shares, “Mom works so hard and is so selfless in how she cares for others. Her empathy, commitment, 

and work ethic are so inspiring to me.” As for Marina, she hopes that Elisia will continue to pursue her dreams in 

education and  find a job doing something that she loves.

Marina and Elisia, your Families Forward community is so inspired by your hard work and success! We can’t wait to 

see all that you accomplish in the future! 
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PHOTO CAPTION: Marina Bendy, left, sMiles with her daughters at elisia’s high school graduation.
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Upon entering the Preschool classroom at Families Forward Learning 

Center, visitors are immediately transported 350 million years into 

the past to the Mesozoic Era, or the age of the dinosaurs. Nests 

of paper maché dinosaur eggs decorate bookshelves, rows of 

Triceratops and Tyrannosaurus Rex bones hang from the ceiling, and 

the classroom walls are covered with colorful drawings and images 

of dinosaurs. 

These projects are part of a larger STEM educational curriculum 

designed by Denisse Garcia and Susana Rivera, teachers in the 

Preschool classroom. In February, both Garcia and Rivera attended 

a CalTech STEM conference for early childhood education teachers 

and have been incorporating what they gleaned into new STEM 

curriculum for their young students. 

This long-term focus on dinosaurs was first developed in response 

to the children’s preexisting fascination with them. Prompted by 

the children’s curiosity, Garcia and Rivera began to develop new 

activities and lessons that would address this burgeoning interest. 

For Garcia, one of the highlights of the dinosaur STEM series has 

been witnessing the children’s excitement to be learning about a 

topic they are so enthusiastically interested in.  New curriculum 

developed by the teachers included an excavation activity, which 

utilized classroom tools to break through ice and clay and discover 

hidden fossils inside. The teachers also created a ‘Discovery Center’ 

where children could investigate their questions about dinosaurs 

independently. The ‘Discovery Center’ included books, pictures, 

magnifying glasses, and a small excavation site: it was an immediate 

success. According to Garcia, “As soon as children walked into the 

classroom, they went straight to the Discovery Center and started 

to draw pictures of what they saw. One little boy even stayed at the 

station for almost an hour!”

Thanks to the tireless efforts of our teachers, there is a new crop 

of eager scientists ready to take on the world. When asked, “Who 

wants to be a paleontologist?” every little hand instantly shoots into 

the air as the Preschoolers shout, “Me! Me! Me!” 

Watch out, dinosaurs! A new generation of young scientists is on the 

way. 

From Preschoolers to Paleontologists



Crossing the Bridge to Success
Each year a special time-honored celebration is held at Families Forward Learning Center: our Bridge to Success Ceremony, which 

recognizes our Pre-K students as they complete their final year in our classrooms and enter elementary school. In June, over one hundred 

proud family members gathered in the brightly lit atrium of our Early Childhood Education Center, eager to celebrate the 32 children 

enrolled in our Pre-K morning and afternoon programs. The festive occasion included special performances by the students, encouraging 

remarks from teachers and staff, and new backpacks filled with school supplies generously donated by the National Charity League.

For parents and teachers, this milestone holds a significance even beyond the excitement of a new chapter in the lives of their young 

learners. The Bridge to Success Ceremony is in recognition of a parent’s hard work in being their child’s first and most important teacher 

and their own personal journey as a Parent Participant at Families Forward. Children are ready and excited to take Preschool by storm, and 

their parents are equipped to support and advocate for them every step of the way.

Our mission as an organization is to prepare at-risk families to succeed in school and in life, and our greatest pride is to see them step into 

their bright future with the skills, resources, and confidence to achieve their dreams.

PHOTO CAPTIONS:  l _ right: seyon studies a dinosaur speciMen in the preschool classrooM. l _ left: preschool student christoper Makes new discoveries 
in a classrooM-sized excavation site. r _ top row left: the lee faMily celeBrates their achieveMents during the Bridge to success cereMony. r _ top row right: 
pre-k teachers sandra, Maricela, and rosa are all sMiles as their students Make the Big step to kindergarten.  r _ BottoM row left: the pre-k students 
perforM a special song for their faMilies. r _ BottoM row right: the plascencia faMily BeaMs with pride as they cross the “Bride to success.”



Families Forward Welcomes New Members to 
Board of Directors

TICKETS AND SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

AVAILABLE AT BIT.LY/TWILIGHTTASTING2019

SAT
OCT 
12TH
6 -10

UNLIMITED FOOD & DRINK FROM LOCAL RESTAURANTS  WINE, BEER, 

TEQUILA TASTING, SPECIALTY COCKTAILS  LIVE MUSIC  SILENT AUCTION

EARLY BIRD
TICKETS 

NOW 
ON SALE!

Maria Teresa “Maite” Bernath has worked 
in secondary and higher education for over 
10 years. She currently teaches Spanish at 
Polytechnic School in Pasadena, where she 
serves as Chair of the World Languages 
Department. A native of Malaga, Spain, Maite 
holds a law degree as well as a Ph.D in Spanish 
Literature.

Richard Childs is Vice President of shopDisney. 
A chartered accountant with an education in 
science, Richard has been with Disney for 19 
years, holding roles in retail finance, real estate, 
e-commerce, and more. Richard moved from his 
London, his hometown, to the United states in 
2008 and now resides in Altadena with his family. 

Teresa Fuller is a top real estate broker with 
Compass Pasadena. In addition to her work 
in real estate, she has volunteered extensively 
and held numerous board leadership 
positions at organizations including Pacific 
Oaks, Vox Femina Los Angeles, and the 
National Charity League. 

Michelle Harrington built a successful 
career as a certified public accountant and 
recently retired from her title as Chief Financial 
Officer at a local geophysical company. 
Michelle’s community involvement has 
included board service at numerous schools 
as well as an organization that provides 
psychotherapy services to low-income 
patients.

PHOTO CAPTIONS: r _ left:  faMilies forward parent participants gather around the social kitchen taBle with author and Blogger elisa callow. 
r _ top right: elisa shares her story with guardians and friends of faMilies forward on June 20th. r _ BottoM right: elisa and parent participants 
karla, gaBriela, Beatrice, danitzia, Blanca, and rosa show off their Beautiful Baked goods 



Families Forward is no stranger to the scent of delicious home-cooking wafting throughout our learning center. From 

enchiladas to chicken mole, our parent participants have prepared some truly mouthwatering dishes in our communal 

kitchen. Last month, Families Forward parents were presented with the unique opportunity to become cooking students 

themselves when Elisa Callow, food blogger and author of the new cookbook The Urban Forager: Culinary Exploring & 

Cooking on L.A.’s Eastside, held a baking workshop in our learning center.

On June 19th, the class baked two delicious cookie recipes from The Urban Forager in the Families Forward “social 

kitchen.” During the workshop, Elisa provided participants with many tips and insights gleaned from years of culinary 

exploration. But it wasn’t only the mothers who learned something new at the workshop. Elisa was effusive in her praise 

of the parent participants’ method and skill, laughingly saying, “I feel like I am learning more from them than they are from 

me!” 

The delicious treats baked at the workshop were served the following day at an event for Families Forward guardians and 

supporters, which Elisa attended as the evening’s featured speaker. Sharing her story with more than 70 guests, she 

discussed the significance of being an “urban forager” in Los Angeles and the importance of creating community through 

food and cooking. 

Indeed, the cookies at the event were powerful evidence for the truth behind her words. Not only had Elisa and the parent 

participants baked together, they also created a community in the kitchen of Families Forward together.

Foraging for Community



Peggy Adams & Joel
   Edstrom
Gwen & Guilford Babcock
James Balla
Brett Barnard
Maite Bernath
Cheryl Bode & Robin Colman
Claire & Bill Bogaard
Clara & Emily Lanzas-Bogaard
Judy & David Brown
Ani & Michael Caligiuri
Marie Campbell
Sarah Marie Campbell
Julie & Jose Campos
Elizabeth Carlton
Nancy & John Carlton
Becky & Eric Chadwick
Johanna & Alex Clark
Peggy & Rick Coleman
Ruth Coyne & Lee Myles
Robert Day
Thomas Joseph Deegan Day
Bonnie & John DeWitt
Amy Duncan
John Fairbanks & Ray Hayes
Sydney & Ray Feeney
Sue & James Femino
Kim Ferreira
The Fleming Family
Susan Futterman &
   Arnold Siegel
Jennifer & Mark Giles
Jennifer Allan Goldman & 
    Matthew Goldman
Marcia Goodstein & 
   Bill Gross
Jerri & Ronald Johnson
Ellen & Harvey Knell
Nurit & Ron Kotick
Susan Kujawa
Vanessa Lee & Justin Ma
Ellen Leyva
Elsa Macias & Dr. Ricardo 
   Rivas-Plata
Jennifer McCreight
Judy & Stephen McDonald
Margaret & David Mgrublian
Mary Anne & Lary Mielke

Jean & Keith Milbrandt
Carolyn & Charles Miller
Sue & Paul Miller
Joanne Moran & Mitchell
   Kauffman
Norah Morley & 
   Dr. Anthony Koerner
Wendy Munger &
   Leonard Gumport
Gary Nelson
Jennifer & Stephen  
   Nomura
Victoria & Peter Nuevo-Celeste
Christopher & Virginia Orndorff
Sue Parilla & Theodore
   Krontiris
Terry & Jeff Paule
Sylvia & Benjamin Paz
Robin & Alan Phillips
Greta & Robert Pruitt
Jennifer Quintanilla & 
   Joseph Barton
Mikala Rahn
Abel & Rosalia Ramirez
Gretchen & Henry Reed
Aty Rotter
Fran Norris Scoble
Monica & John Shaffer
Livia & Donald Shemansky
Allen Shenoi
Peggy Smith
Debra & Brian Spaulding
Susan Stannard
Armineh & Ara Tavitian
Monica & Douglas Taylor
Ruta & Mark Thomas
Nilaya & Vijay Trisal
Heather & Michael 
   VanMeter
Julie & Scott Ward
Judith & John Whiting
Judy & Randy Wilson

Thank You to the Families Forward 

GUARDIANS
The Guardians provide sustaining support for our programs and operations 

by donating $1,000 or more to our annual fund.



JOIN US FOR A TOUR
The best way to learn about what happens at Families 
Forward is to visit our Center and take a guided tour 
with staff.

Tuesday, August 6 – 9:30am
Thursday, August 8 – 3pm
Tuesday, September 3 – 9:30am
Thursday, September 12 – 3pm
Tuesday, October 1 – 9:30am

To RSVP or for more info call (626) 792-2687 ext.
122 or email Development@FamiliesForwardLC.org.

VOLUNTEER AT FFLC!
Become a volunteer at Families Forward during 
our 2019-2020 program year! 

Weekend and weekday opportunities are avail-
able for individuals, families, and 
corporate groups. 

For more information, please visit 
www.familiesforwardLC.org/get-involved/



Our Mission & Guiding Principles

Families Forward Learning Center prepares families living in isolation and 

poverty to succeed in school and in life through two-generation learning 

programs. Our programs are built on two guiding principles: in order for 

significant, long-term change to occur within a family, you must reach both 

parent and child and educate them together; and, the most critical time 

to reach a family is when children are proven to be most vulnerable and 

impressionable, between birth and 5 years-old. 

The Power of Two-Generation Learning

We fulfill our mission by providing FREE programs to disadvantaged families 

with children ages 0-5. Our two-generation learning model helps parents and 

children gain the knowledge, skills and confidence they will need to break 

out of poverty. National research and our own evaluation results confirm that 

increasing the education levels of both a parent and their child is an irrefutable 

way to promote long-term, positive change within a family and a community. 

Donate Online & Learn More at familiesforwardLC.org

980 N. Fair Oaks Avenue
Pasadena, CA  91103
O: 626.792.2687
F: 626.793.1832

Donate online at 

familiesforwardLC.org

Follow us on social media:

 FFLCpasadena

 familiesforwardLC

 familiesforwardLC
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